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TO:   Board of Public Works and Safety 

 

FROM:      Alison Krupski, City Engineer 
 

SUBJECT:  Reimbursement Agreement with Hamilton County Drainage Board 

 Sanitary Sewer crossing the Elwood Wilson Drain 

 Pleasant Street Phase 2 
 

DATE:         October 15, 2024 

 

As a part of the Pleasant Street Phase 2 project, the City’s sanitary sewer must be relocated 

across the Elwood Wilson Drain.  The Hamilton County Drainage Board requires that any 

utilities crossing a legal drain be buried at a minimum depth of 10’.  Due to tying into the 

existing sanitary sewer, it is not possible to relocate the sewer at the required depth.  This 

agreement is a result of the city’s request for a variance to allow the sewer to be relocated at 

a depth less than the required 10’ depth (approx. 4’). It also allows the City to install a sleeve 

for CenterPoint to relocate their facilities.  The agreement requires that the City pay for any 

damages to the ditch that occur as a result of the sanitary sewer.  It also requires that the City 

pay for any future sanitary sewer relocation if the Drainage Board determines that ditch 

improvements are necessary and in conflict with the sanitary sewer. 

 

I recommend the Board of Public Works and Safety approve this agreement with the Hamilton 

County Drainage Board. 
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